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ANNUAL MEETING 
Sunday, January 29 @ 4pm, SoG North 

 

Annual meeting date:  January 29, 4:00pm, North Campus followed by a congregational meal. Agenda 
includes approving the 2016 Annual Report, the new constitution & the 2017 Spending Plan as well as voting 

for council members.  
 

A freewill offering to be received toward summer Camp 2017 & ELCA Youth Gathering 2018 

 

Christmas Celebration  
At Spirit of Grace 

 

Spirit of Grace celebrated the birth of our Savior 
with three festive and inspiring Christmas Eve  
Candlelight services. Over 350 worshipers shared 
in the singing of Christmas carols and the celebra-
tion of Holy Communion. Our choirs and praise 
teams provided wonderful music and dozens of  
volunteers made Christmas Eve a special  

and holy night. 
 

Spirit of Grace participated for the 3rd year in the 
New Port Richey Christmas Parade. Many of our 
youth and adults rode or walked along handing out 

beads & candy.  
 

The Youth group went on a ride on a flatbed around 
a couple of neighborhoods in Trinity caroling along 

the way. Many people came out to listen! 
 

The Christmas Cantata was presented to BOTH 
Campuses with singing, Bells and the Childrenôs 
Nativity all while sharing the Christmas message.  

 

Hundreds of people in need of assistance received 
baskets from our Food Pantries and many of you 

helped fill those baskets. 
 

A special thank you to EVERYONE who assisted in 
any way with our Advent and Christmas services 

and ministry events! 
More pictures on page 7 

Upcoming in January  
 

Financial Forum & Constitutional Review 
This year the Financial Forum to go over the 2017 
Spending Plan will be joined with an overview of 
the new/updated SoG Constitution & Congrega-
tional Structure. Date/time to be announced. 

Cantata Choir above Bell Choir below 

Spirit of Graceôs float in the NPR Christmas Parade 
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About Spirit of Grace 

vw 

vw 

Who To Contact   

 

We are a caring and welcoming congregation whose 
mission is: As Christôs people in motion we connect, 
grow, and serve. 
 

We are ONE congregation 
with TWO worshiping campuses 

NORTH Campus & Office 
9525 Hudson Ave 
Hudson, FL 34667 
Worship  
  Saturday 5:00 pm (Contemporary) 
  Sunday 8:30 am (Contemporary)  
  11:00 am (Traditional) 
Sunday School Sunday 9:40 am  

SOUTH Campus: Soon to be Under Construction 
8812 Old County Rd 54 
New Port Richey, FL 34653 
Worship:  11:30am at Dobies Chapel directly  
       across the street 
  (Choir at 10am in classroom @ South building) 

Mailing Address :9525 Hudson Ave 
Hudson, FL  34667 

 

Telephone 727-376-0919   
Fax:  877-647-1818  
www.soglutheran.org 

Pastoral Staff 
The Rev. Dr. Rita Gardner Tweed,  
Lead Pastor 
     Ph: 813-230-4907 
     Email: tlprrita@soglutheran.org 
      
 

The Rev. Dave Kruger,  
Sr. Ministry & Spiritual Care 
     Ph: 727-247-2982 
     Email: pastordave@soglutheran.org 
     Pastor Dave works Tue, Thurs, & Sun Afternoon 

Deb Boland, Parish Secretary, 727-376-0919 
churchoffice@soglutheran.org 
 

Linda Phipps, Bookkeeper, 727-376-0919 
bookkeeper@soglutheran.org 
 

Christina Brennan, Sun Musician 8:30 & 10:10 am 
services (727) 645-2571  christib8766@yahoo.com 
 

Bob Sacco, Sat North Musician 5:00 pm service 
727-815-5757  rmsaco55@aol.com 
 

Karen Pudleski, North Musician 11:30 am service 
(727) 944-5508   karen115@tampabay.rr.com 
 

Debbie Bryant, South Musician 11:30 am service  
727-967-5201  debenl@aim.com 
 

Deacon Janet Boland, Volunteer Project Coordinator, 
727-207-7835 vpc@soglutheran.org 

Paul Boivin  Vice President 727-389-5724 

Jim Clifford  Treasurer  813-528-1021 

Sharon Griffin  Secretary  727-808-6490 

Ken Key    813-416-8208 

Charlene Lee    727-844-0412 

Erik Reisner    727-534-7825 

Lou Vuozzo  President  727-389-2167 

Elaine Waldrup   727-815-1117 

Church Council Members 

Let Us Know   
Please let the church office know if someone is ill, 
hospitalized or in need of spiritual care.  Hospitals 
do not call churches.  At times we do not find out 
someone is hospitalized until they are home.  
Telephone 727-376-0919. 

The deadline for the March issue  
of The GracePlace is February 20th 

Home Communion 
Spirit of Grace has a team of trained Home 
Communion Visitors. If you or a family  
member are not currently being visited and 
would like to receive a visit, please contact 
the church office at 376-0919. 

The next church council meeting will be on Tuesday, 
February 14, 7:00 pm at the North Campus. 

Trinity New Start @ Trinity Sportsplex 
11514 Pyramid Dr., Odessa 
Worship 
 1010 am Contemporary 
 11:10am Learning Time 
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Dear Spirit of Grace Church Family, 
 
 

 

 

Welcome to 2017! 
The first gospel reading of the New Year on 
January 1, 2017 was about Joseph and 

how he courageously followed what the Angel of the Lord told 
him; moving his young family multiple times and protecting the 
baby Jesus from the terror of King Herod.  Many times, Joseph 
listened to the Angel of the Lord and took action -- he took that 
next Leap of Faith.   
 

To connect with Joseph and give oomph to our own faith in this 
New Year ï enter a video clip from American Ninja Warrior!  
What was great about using this clip is how folks began to root 
for the contestant ï his strength, speed, agility, and leap after 
leap after leap to make it through the course in time to slam the 
buzzer to stop the clock! 
 

Spirit of Grace ï we have been taking leap after leap after leap of faith in many ways including the sale of the 
South Campus property.  We are poised now for the next Leap of Faith into 2017 that was an integral part of 
the congregationôs discussion, vote & sale of the South Campus:  a capital appeal.  More than identifying the 
need for a capital appeal for furnishing the new facility and renovating the North Campus, including the roof ï 
itôs about identifying that God is calling Spirit of Grace forward to be a grace place for people to grow closer to 
God & one another; to be a grace place in the community. 
 

Together with the council, a plan for the capital appeal is coming together.  Keep reading the newsletter for 
info and opportunities to take that next Leap of Faith at SoG in 2017. 
 

Happy New Year! See you in Worship,  

Pr. Rita Gardner Tweed, Lead Pastor 
 

Thank You - Dear SoG Church Family,  
Many thanks to you and to the council for the thoughtful Christmas cards and love gifts at this most 
special and holy time of year.  There is such joy among us & thatõs one of the treasured gifts of our 
ministry time together.  
With appreciation for you, Pr. Rita  

CHURCH OFFICE CLOSED 
The church office will be closed Dec 

January 16 in honor of  
MLK Day. 

In case of an emergency, please call  
Pastor Rita at 813-230-4907. 

Grief Support Group 
Sunday, February 12, 2pm SoG North 

 

Past grief support groups have been very helpful in 
the lives of Spirit of Grace disciples who have "lost 
a loved one"- husband, wife, child, parent, sibling, 
etc.  Pastor Dave is ready to start a new support 
group, but there are questions:  shall we meet at 
North or South Campus? what day of the week?  

what time?  etc. 
 

Come to North Campus, Sunday afternoon, Febru-
ary 12, 2:00 p.m. to help with the planning for this 
support ministry.  Your input is needed as we pre-
pare to serve the most people and be most effec-
tive. See you there!  Peace, Pastor Dave 

Guest Gathering   
Sunday, Jan22 @ 1:15pm, North Campus 

All folks interested in making Spirit of Grace their 
church home are invited to a Guest Gathering with Pr. 
Rita and one of the council for a time of óChurch Chat 
& God Talkô ï where you bring the agenda items you 
want to discuss and we also get to know one another 
better as we come together in this community of faith.   

Please Email Pr. Rita asap at                                   
tlprrita@soglutheran.org if you plan on attending! 

mailto:tlprrita@soglutheran.org
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The SoG Council & Pr. Rita are pleased to announce our consultant for 
the capital appeal:  Pr. Charles ôChickõ Lane 
 

Pastor Chick Lane serves as Pastor for Stewardship and Generosity at Lord of Life 
Lutheran Church in Maple Grove, Minnesota.  Previously he worked as a consultant 
with Kairos and Associates, and served as Director of the Center for Stewardship 
Leaders at Luther Seminary, Director for Stewardship Key Leader in the Evangelical 
Lutheran Church in America, Assistant to the Bishop in the Northwestern Minnesota 
Synod of the ELCA, and pastor of three congregations, one in Pennsylvania and two 
in Minnesota. 
 

He is the co-author of Embracing Stewardship: How to put stewardship at the heart 
of your congregationôs life, the author of Ask, Thank, Tell: Improving Stewardship 
Ministry in Your Congregation, and the author of two annual stewardship programs, 
Because of Godôs Great Mercy and Walk with Jesus. 
 

Pastor Rita has had the pleasure of working with Pr. Chick on several Stewardship 
Training events for the FBSynod several years ago.  He is very personable, with a passion and heart for 
Godôs people and Embracing Stewardship. Copies of his book will be available!  Ask Pr. Rita for one! 
 

According to the original plan, the costs for the capital appeal & consultant are covered through the dollars 
from the sale of the Floramar property.   

   Save the Dates  Save the Dates      Save the Dates 
 

Pr. Chick will be at SoG the weekends of Feb 4-6; Mar 3-5, and Mar 31, April 1-2.  Save these weekends to 
meet with Pr. Chick Lane and be involved.  There will be 8 to 9 teams formed for the appeal; the target appeal 
amounts will be figured out that first weekend. 
 

God is calling us forward to this Leap of Faith 2017 

 Thank you from Mr. Chad Maesse, Principal Estherôs School 
 
Dear Pastor Rita & the Spirit of Grace Family, 
 
I just wanted to take a moment to thank you all from the absolute bottom of my heart.  You folks have had 
such a positive impact on our school and these children year and year again.  Back-to-back years, you have 
gone out of your way with such short notice and selflessly blessed these children with gifts.  It is a private 
school, however, a lot of students come from hardship circumstances and those gifts make them feel so spe-
cial.  You didnôt just write a card which is beyond plenty, but you sent multiple gifts for every child and took 
the time to get some great gifts. 
 
We are honored to call this Church home and will continue our best to 
provide love & support for any area we can. Thank you for being so for-
giving when we make mistakes and so supportive when we need help.  
This partnership has been amazing and I truly cannot thank you enough.  
You have no idea how much we, together, have impacted these chil-
drenôs lives.  Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, Principal Chad 
Estherôs School @ Spirit of Grace 
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Youth Group & Confirmation  
Schedule Resuming February 2017 

Meetings are Sunday 5-7 pm @ North Campus; always beginning with a lite  
meal  ð Thank you Fellowship Teams & Parents!       Carpool available if you live  
closer to South Campus ï Contact your youth leader for your group with the  
phone number below, if you want to be in the carpool leaving from South Campus. 
 

HIGH SCHOOL & MIDDLE SCHOOL Schedule that begins after a lite meal will be: 
1st Sunday of the Month:  Serving ï we will do varieties of different types of serving projects. (confirmands 
will come at 4 pm for confirmation class before dinner/serving nite ï this is the only variation on the schedule) 
2nd Sunday: Beach Worship ï @ Hudson Beach (may need a few parents to help carpool over and back) 
3rd Sunday:  Discovery ï (learning in groups:  6th grade; Confirmation; High School ) 
4th Sunday:  Recreation ï youth pick: movie, bowling, board games, field games, Wii, etc. . . . .  
5th Sunday:  A Combination ï of all of the above. 
 

MIDDLE SCHOOL/CONFIRMATION CLASSES 1st & 3rd Sundays of the month is confirmation class. 
2nd & 4th Sundays will be youth group.  
ß 1st Sunday of the month starts @ 4pm with a meal & service following class. 
ß 3rd Sunday of the month starts @ 5pm which starts with the meal then class. 
 

6TH GRADE YOUTH GROUP 
This group meets every Sunday 5pm @ SoG North. They will have a meal with all, then meet as a separate 
group when necessary. 
 

NEW ELEMENTARY GROUP 1st & 3rd Sundays @ 5pm @ SoG North. They will share a meal with all 
the other groups then split off to do their own session. 
 

Youth Group Leaders:   
§ Elementary Youth (1st-5th grade) - Elaine Waldrup 727-457-3128 & Sarah Conaway 317-417-9529 
§ 6th Grade - Kevin Bixler 727-657-8004 & Lorri Vuozzo 727-389-2363 
§ Middle Schoolers (7th & 8th Grades) - Vicki Bixler 727-657-8004 
§ High Schoolers (9th - 12th Grades) - Kristie Beaudry 727-868-3453 
§ Confirmation Teachers - Deacon Darlene Weikel 727-514-5164, Ken Key 813-416-8208 & Pastor Rita 
813-230-4907 

Groundbreaking 
 

Thursday, December 15 was the Groundbreaking Event with Plato Academy/Superior Schools.  It was the 
best uplifting, spirit-filled, children singing and dancing, dirt turning celebration of the transformative and on-

going holy use of the property for learning and spiritual development! 
 

Thanks to everyone who attended, provided goodies and to Harold for getting & painting the  
15 groundbreaking shovels! Pictures below & on page 6 

Groundbreaking Shovels  Pastor Rita in the Front Loader   Groundbreaking with Plato Academy & Spirit of Grace 


